Report to the Board
Post-Secondary Adult and Career Education (PACE) DIVISION/REGION IV
Submitted By: Andrea Golden-Pogue
Date Submitted: 
1. Division/Region Accomplishments since the last report: Adult Workforce Task Force Conference Call, Conference calls with ACTE Marketing Dept. about ramping up our efforts in increasing membership
2. Division/Region Accomplishments in the area of Membership: Seeking the use of more social media and partnering with other organizations to increase membership. 
3. Individual VP activities to support Division/Region and Board goals : Participated on various calls with ACTE to learn of how the Association plans on improving membership, was debriefed about the Oklahoma PACE Retreat from the current Oklahoma President: some strategies to increase membership and increase awareness of our division include an ambassadors program in each technology center, recognition of PACE members and officers at the annual PACE Spring Conference (coming up in April 2014) and many other strategies at increasing membership.
4. Potential candidates for future Board of Directors Elections:
a. Region/Division Vice President potential candidates contacted: two members have been identified and are actively running for office as the next ACTE PACE VP - the nominating committee decided on two candidates of the four who submitted applications to ACTE- the other two candidates (not placed on the ballot) have agreed to participate in committee work
b. ACTE President/Elect suggestions: None
5. Division/region Concerns for CTE/ACTE Board Report:
	What are your concerns for CTE?
	What are the implications for ACTE?
	What should the Board do to address this issue?

	Need to be included in bill language federally for funds and industry recognition (use of words career and  technical education) in every piece of legislation written that involves higher education and K-12.
	One implication is to be seen as the single point of contact to the states for CTE and the place where all of the funding streams could be identified and disseminated to various educational entities nationally.
	The ACTE Board could take a more proactive role in identifying and distributing information out to the  field on how to access funds for post- secondary students. 

	
	
	

	
	
	


	What are your concerns for ACTE?
	What are the implications for ACTE?
	What should the Board do to address this issue?

	lack of membership
	less ability to speak or represent CTE professionals
	develop more ways to use the ACTE Board directly with other organizations

	engagement of members
	reduction of overall membership numbers
	employ a myriad of strategies aimed directly at bringing in new members

	
	
	


6. Items To Be Placed on Board Agenda for Discussion
(Only include items that require Board discussion or action. These will be placed on the Board meeting agenda.)
None

